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9th October 2020 

COVID-19 

Please see the update on page two of this newsletter. If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch 

with us at school.  

 

YEAR 3 ARTWORK/WRITING IN TOWN 

Cllr Dyer (Garstang Town Council) invited us to brighten up an 

area of Garstang. Our amazing Year 3 children and Mrs So 

have certainly done that. Check out their art and writing next 

time you are in town near the High Street Carpark. 

 

PARENT PAY 

We use Parent Pay to send text messages and e-mails to 

parents/carers. Please log in to your account to keep your 

contact details up to date.  

 

AMBASSADORS AND SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Mr Baker is setting up a Google Classroom area for each 

group of children. This should be up on running by Monday for 

children to share their ideas. 

 

REMINDER: THREE PEAK CHALLENGE 

Our PTFA have launched an October challenge which the 

whole school family can take part in safely – The Great 

Garstang Three Peak Challenge 2020. 

Please see information on page three of this newsletter. We 

would like to create a running track around our top school 

field that could be used throughout the year. The money 

raised from the Three Peaks Challenge will go directly to the 

running track so please do take part if you are able.  

 

REMINDER: LAST DAY OF THE HALF TERM – PARTY AFTERNOON 

In the current lock down situation we know that children are 

not able to meet their friends outside school or have parties. 

On the last Friday of the half-term, we are planning a party 

afternoon in each class and it will be a non-uniform day. We’ll 

organise snacks and games but we ask that, if you’re able,  

please send your child in with a donation for the local 

foodbank.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Value: THANKFULNESS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

STAR OF THE WEEK AWARDS 

Seth Dixon 

Beth Procter 

Joel Dyer 

Molly Southwell 

Mia Hodgson 

Freddie Oliver 

Marnie Parsons 

Haydee Wilkinson 

Eva Clarke 

Freya Burton 

Izzy Orr 

Kukena Sindowe 

Oscar Brakewell 

Ruby Baker 

Bronte Pinder 
 

 

Christian Value this half term: THANKFULNESS 
OCTOBER 2020: 

THE GREAT GARSTANG  

THREE PEAK CHALLENGE 2020 
PTFA INSTAGRAM: garstangstthom 

Nicky Nook ● Beacon Fell ● Greenhalgh Castle 

 

 
DIARY DATES 

Wed 21st Oct:  Year 5 back to school  

Fri 23rd Oct: Non-uniform and party 

afternoon – please send in donations for 

the local food bank 

Mon 26th Oct – Fri 30th Oct: Half Term Week 

Mon 2nd Nov: INSET day (teacher training 

day) 

Fri 27th Nov: Nasal flu vaccination 

Fri 18th Dec: Last day of school before 

Christmas 

Mon 4th Jan: First day of the spring term 

Full term dates available from our website: 

www.garstangstthomas.com 

 

 

 

 

GARSTANG ST THOMAS  
CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL ADMISSION  

Applications for Reception class next year need to be in to 

Lancashire County Council before the deadline of 15th 

January. Please see the admissions page on our website for 

more information: www.garstangstthomas.com. 
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COVID-19 UPDATE 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

 

We’ve had our first confirmed case in school this week in our Year 5 class and the children and staff are now 

having to isolate and continue learning on Google Classroom for 14 days. Thank you to all the parents/carers 

and children in Year 5 for your support in responding to this and moving to home learning. We look forward to 

welcoming the children back on Wednesday 21st October. 

 

The virus is in our local area – at least two schools and a nursery are fully closed for a duration.  If you or 

anyone in your family has symptoms, please isolate as a household and book a test.  If you are waiting for a 

test, no one in your family should be coming to school.  

 

Please keep us updated and send results as soon as you can to: head@garstang-st-thomas.lancs.sch.uk. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Jim Blakely, Headteacher 

HOME LEARNING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 UPDATE: Please view the COVID-19 information page on our website: www.garstangstthomas.com 

for detailed information and a parent/carer quick reference guide.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 FAQS 

 

WHAT SHOULD I DO IF MY CHILD HAS COVID-19 

SYMPTOMS? 

If your child has a new continuous cough or a high 

temperature, or has a loss of or change in, their normal 

sense of taste or smell (anosmia), please follow 

the guidance for households with possible or 

confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection, which 

sets out that they should self-isolate for at least 10 days 

and arrange to have a test as soon as you can to see 

if they have coronavirus (COVID-19). 

Please contact the school as soon as possible to let us 

know the result by e-mailing: head@garstang-st-

thomas.lancs.sch.uk. 

 

WHAT DO I DO IF MY CHILD HAS CLOSE CONTACT WITH 

SOMEONE WHO HAS TESTED POSITIVE FOR COVID-19? 

If your child has had close contact with someone who 

has tested positive for COVID-19, they must self-isolate. 

Please follow the Guidance for contacts of people 

with confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection who 

do not live with the person.  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

speak to Mr Blakely. head@garstang-st-

thomas.lancs.sch.uk or ring 01995 603454.  

 

Please view the Lancashire restrictions here: 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/coronavirus-

updates/coronavirus-restrictions-in-lancashire/ 

If a whole class is isolating, we will be using 

Google Classroom to continue learning at 

home.  If you have any problems with access, 

please e-mail: lbaker@garstang-st-

thomas.lancs.sch.uk or ring school on 01995 

603454. 

If an individual child is isolating, There is an autumn 

learning pack available for each year group. We 

will deliver this pack to you at home. If you need 

any support during isolation, please contact Mr 

Baker on 01995 603454 or e-mail: lbaker@garstang-

st-thomas.lancs.sch.uk. 
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